At a Public Meeting
of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on the 20th day of August, 2007

Present

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman


Derek N. Benedict, Councilman


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Also Present
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk


Deborah Smith, Deputy Town Clerk


James Osborne, Town Engineer


Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

Meeting called to order at 7:06 p.m.

1.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG


Kristen Hamel-McEvoy, a resident of Meadow Winds who tonight is for the first time 


covering a meeting as a reporter for The Sentinel, led the pledge.
2.
MOMENT OF SILENCE

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


Items 9 and 10 B were deleted.

A new 16C was added:  Old Town Hall—Bid Schedule for Exterior Work


A new 16D was added:  Fire Hydrants


A new 19 was added: EXECUTIVE SESSION: Starlight Litigation
4.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS


There were no comments from the general public regarding agenda items.

5. 
APPROVAL OF AUDIT


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the audit in the amount of 
$585,643.46. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – abstained; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstained.
6.
PUBLIC HEARING (7:00 p.m.): Consolidated Water District Increase & Improvement of Facilities:  NYS Route 9W Water Main Replacement


Supervisor Booth asked Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, if the advertising requirements for this Public Hearing have been complied with. The response was that a meeting notice has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall since August 1st, a legal advertisement was published in The Mid Hudson Times on August 1st, and the identical advertisement was published in The Sentinel on August 3rd.  This meets all the legal requirements for the public hearing.

MOTION was made at 7:10 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open this Public Hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 5 yes; 0 no. 

Mark Taylor, Town Attorney, stated this Public Hearing is being conducted pursuant to 
New York State Town Law. This project involves the replacement of the seriously 
deteriorated water main that runs along the eastern shoulder of Route 9W. This section of 
main will be installed on the western side of Route 9W. The maximum estimated cost of 
this project is $410,000.00, which was stated in the Public Notices. There is a report on 
file in the Town Clerk’s Office.

James Osborne, Town Engineer, stated this is a straightforward project. There is a 
section of steel water main on Route 9W that runs above ground and is attached to 
a retaining wall near the dam, south of Overlook Farms. Over the course of time the steel 
water main has become pitted due to the salt applications done by the DOT for winter 
snow removal. This project is to replace 200 linear feet of twelve inch pipe.

At this time Supervisor Booth opened this Public Hearing to the public.


Eric Gossett, Gardnertown, asked how long the water will be turned off. 
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Mr. Osborne, Town Engineer, said the loss of service will be limited because a wet tap 
system will be used. There will be two periods of three to four hours while the Town has 
to cut and tape the existing twelve inch main. 


MOTION to close the Public Hearing at 7:16 p.m. was made by Councilwoman Greene 
and seconded by Councilman Woolsey.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 5 yes; 0 no. 
7.
RESOLUTION of Public Interest: NYS Route 9W Water Main Replacement


Mark Taylor, Town Attorney, stated having conducted the Public Hearing and hearing the comments that were made, the next step required by the State Law will be a finding that it is in the public interest to proceed with this project to replace a section of twelve inch water main along the eastern shoulder of NYS Route 9W, including incidental improvements and expenses in connection therewith, at a maximum estimated cost of $410,000.00.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Public Interest Order in the matter of the increase and improvement of the facilities of the Consolidated Water District, in the Town of Newburgh. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 5 yes; 0 no. 
8.
RESOLUTION Authorizing Capital Reserve Fund Withdrawal for Route 9W Water Main Replacement


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of the Town Board authorizing expenditure from the Capital Reserve Fund of the Consolidated Water District for replacement of a section of 12” water main along the shoulder of New York State Route 9W. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

DISCUSSION: Mark Taylor, Town Attorney, stated for the record this is a Resolution subject to permissive referendum following the Board’s action. If the Resolution is in favor, a notice will be published for the public stating this action is subject to permissive referendum, meaning that a petition could be submitted for referendum if signed by a sufficient number of electors of the Town.
  
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 5 yes; 0 no. 
9.
AWARD OF DESIGN CONTRACT for Route 9W Water Main Replacement


This item was dropped from the agenda.
10.
PARKS & RECREATION:   

A. 
Budget Transfers

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the budget transfers    


dated August 10, 2007, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation as follows:
Transfer $1,500.00 from account 6772-0100 Program for Aging-Personal Service to account 7110-0480 Facility Maintenance-Telephone.

Transfer $1,000.00 from account 7180-0497 Swimming-Maintenance  Contracts, $1,225.00 from account 7140-0499 Summer Program-Other Expenses, $1,000.00 from7180-0100 Swimming-Personal Service, and $1,000.00 from 6772-0100 Program for Aging Personal Service for a total of $4,225.00 to account 7140-0497 Summer Maintenance Contracts/Leases/Rentals. 
Transfer $1,500.00 from account 6772-0100 Program for Aging-Personal Services to account 7020-0497 Administration-Maintenance Contracts. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 5 yes; 0 no. 
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MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the budget transfer dated August 16, 2007, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, in the amount of $7,000.00 from 6772.0100 Program for Aging-Personal Service to account 6772.0465 Program for Aging-Senior Citizen Events. 
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 5 yes; 0 no. 
B.
Education Reimbursement

This item was dropped from the agenda.
11.
POLICE:  

A.
Hiring and Appointment of Police Officers (2)

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve Police Chief Charles Kehoe’s 
request dated August 17, 2007, to appoint Elcian R. Torres, Jr. as a full time, non- 
certified, Police Officer, for the Town of Newburgh. His effective start date is August 23, 
2007 with a pay rate of $41,600.00 per year, as per the PBA Contract. The second 
appointment will go to Katherine M. Otero. She will also be a full time, non-certified 
Police Officer. Her effective start date is August 30, 2007, with a pay rate of $41,600.00 
per year, as per the PBA Contract. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene said she was very pleased to be a part of the 
interview team. She is very impressed with Mr. Torres and Ms. Otero. 

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 5 yes; 0 no. 

B.
Interviewing of Police Dispatcher Candidates


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve Police Chief Charles Kehoe’s 
request dated August 13, 2007 to conduct interviews on August 28th and August 29th for 
the open full time Dispatcher position. The motion was seconded by Councilman 
Benedict. 

DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth asked if any of the Board Members were available for 
these interviews and to please let him or Chief Kehoe know. 

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 5 yes; 0 no. 

C.
Budget Transfer for New Tactical Vehicle


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the memo dated August 13, 
2007 submitted by Chief Kehoe requesting to transfer $25,000.00 from the Grant 
Account 3315.2 to the Vehicle Account 3120.2 to cover the cost of the New Tactical 
Vehicle.

DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth asked Chief Kehoe if the grant the Town received for 
the New Tactical Vehicle was $50,000.00. Chief Kehoe said it was. The Vehicle 
Account 3120.2 has the additional $25,000.00 to cover the cost of the New Tactical 
Vehicle.
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 5 yes; 0 no. 

D.
Purchase of Computer


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated August 13, 
2007, submitted by Chief of Police Charles Kehoe, to withdraw $2,274.28, from the 
Computer Reserve Fund for the purchase of a Dell Laptop Computer from State Bid. 
The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene

DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth asked Chief Kehoe if this computer has a special 
application. Chief Kehoe said there are special computer programs needed for Detective 
Harrington who holds the new Intel Officer position created by the Impact Grant.  

 VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 5 yes; 0 no. 
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MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to authorize the purchase of a Dell Laptop Computer from State Bid at a cost not to exceed $2,274.28 for the Intel Officer position. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 5 yes; 0 no. 


12.
ASSESSOR:  

A. 
Reappointment of Assessor

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to reappoint Michael J. Fogarty FIAO, as Sole Assessor, for a six year term starting September 1, 2007. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene said she has worked with Mr. Fogarty for many years through the Tax Office and now through the Board. The Town is very lucky to have such an excellent Assessor. 

Supervisor Booth said Mike has been a fine servant for the Town of Newburgh. He handles all of the assessing and works on Certiorari cases with our Attorneys. He is doing a great job. 

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 5 yes; 0 no. 

B.
Reappointment of Chairman of the Assessment Review Board


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to reappoint Gerald J. Amoroso as Chairman of the Town of Newburgh Board of Assessment Review for a five year term, starting September 1, 2007. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 5 yes; 0 no. 
C.
Posting of Vacant Position

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated August 15, 2007, submitted by Michael Fogarty, Assessor for the Town of Newburgh, for authorization to post the position of Assistant Assessor. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
DISCUSSION: This position is vacant due to the retirement of Thomas Masten, who was the Assistant Assessor. The Orange County Department of Personnel cannot offer a competitive list at this time. That is why Mr. Fogarty would like to post this position. VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 5 yes; 0 no. 
13.
HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT:  Budget Transfer 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Highway Budget Transfer, dated August 8, 2007, prepared by Supervisor Booth. The transfer is for the following estimated material list and total amount of funds needed to finish the scheduled drainage installations.


QUANTITY
DESCRIPTION


   UNIT PRICE
TOTAL


  4

30”X48”X48” Knockout Catch Basin    $ 400.00

$1,600.00


18

30”X30”X30” Knockout Catch Basin       255.00

  4,590.00


  4

C-3408 Frame & Flat Grate

       392.00

  1,568.00


18

C-2816A Frame & Grate
                   210.00

  3,780.00



Outstanding Voucher #18619 from A&R




Concrete






  3,883.00









GRAND TOTAL      $15,318.00


The transfer will come from Sand, Salt, Calcium etc. account 5142-0413 and go into the Drainage Operating Supplies account 5140-0466 in the amount of $15,318.00.


The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 


DISCUSSION: The memo stated this transfer is for roads that the Town wants to finish this year. 

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 5 yes; 0 no. 
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14.
PLANNING BOARD:

A.
Purchase of Printer from Computer Reserve

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to authorize the withdrawal of $379.00 from the Computer Reserve Fund. The money is needed for the purchase of a new printer from Val-U-Office for the Planning Board. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 5 yes; 0 no. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to authorize the purchase of a new printer from Val-U-Office for the Planning Board. The printer cost is not to exceed $379.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 5 yes; 0 no. 
B.
Landscape Cost Estimate for Orchard Hills Phase One

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Landscape Cost Estimate for Orchard Hills Phase One, dated August 7, 2007, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Town of Newburgh. The cost estimate for landscaping Phase One is $300,000.00 with a landscape inspection fee of $4,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
DISCUSSION: Mark Taylor, Town Attorney, stated the agreement refers to a developer’s agreement. He said this is the first time he has seen that a developer’s agreement would be required for this project. He would like to find out from the Planning Board what else is being contemplated in the developer’s agreement.  
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – no; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 4 yes; 1 no. 
15.
CODE COMPLIANCE:  Road Name (Terrizzi Drive)


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the proposed road name of 
Terrizzi Drive, submitted August 6, 2007 by Gerald Canfield, Code Compliance 
Supervisor. Terrizzi Drive is in the Cronomer Valley Fire District and is serviced 
by the 
Wallkill Post Office. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 5 yes; 0 no. 
16.
ENGINEERING:

A.
Brighton Green:  Reduction in Performance Security

There was a memo submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, stating that in 
November of 2006 Brighton Green posted an additional performance security covering 
the construction of its interior roads. The security was in the amount of $477,637.00 and 
included the item 4 sub-base, dense binder asphalt and the top course of asphalt. This 
security was posted because the developer was seeking certificates of occupancy for 
some of its completed units and the roads were not completed. Additionally, there were 
several failures of the sub-base that lead to cracking of the dense binder asphalt. 
In August of 2007, Todd Depuy, Deputy Highway Superintendent, and Mr. Osborne 
conducted inspections of the interior roads. These inspections were conducted because 
the developer had requested a reduction in its performance security to reflect work 
completed. Based on these inspections, Mr. Osborne is recommending that the 
performance security be reduced by an amount of $313,900.00, leaving $163,737.00 in 
place. The remaining security covers approximately 40 percent of the dense binder course 
to cover final repairs from construction activities and 100 percent of the final top course 
which has not been installed yet. The agreement provides for additional measures to 
insure the roads are satisfactorily completed. All roads need to be installed by November 
15, 2008 or prior to any certificates of occupancy being issued for phase 2 of the project. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the reduction in the 
performance security for Brighton Green. The motion was seconded by Councilman 
Benedict. 
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DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey asked if when this project first started was a
 
request made to tie into the Algonquin Estate Water Drainage.  Brighton Green offered to 
do reconditioning and clean out the old drainage pipes. Councilman Woolsey asked if this 
has been done. Mr. Osborne said he is not 100 percent sure that the cleanout has been 
done. The catch basin 
has been reset because the ones they installed were too high. The 
contractor for the Brighton Green project has not cleaned out the catch basin they have 
installed down to Route 52. This is another line item and performance security, not the 
one in question.
MOTION to table this motion was made by Councilman Woolsey and seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion to table approved: 5 yes; 0 no. 
B.
Old Town Hall Boiler Replacement

James Osborne, Town Engineer, said the Town Hall and the Police Department have 
been converted to a natural gas heating system. The Town will now like to convert Old 
Town Hall to a natural gas heating system. A contractor looked at the existing boiler 
system in Old Town Hall to determine whether or not the guns could be replaced and 
converted from an oil firing mechanism to a gas firing mechanism. It was determined it 
could not be easily converted. Therefore the Town has a proposal from Fellenzer that will 
specify the installation of a new gas firing furnace in Old Town Hall. There will be 
piping creations to the zone valves. It will also include the removal of the existing 1000 
gallon heating oil tank and a new gas service line from Central Hudson into the building. 
Fellenzer will 
submit a proposal to replace the 1969 boiler at the Filter Plant, which is 
running at 75 percent efficiency. Since natural gas is not available in that area it will still 
have to be a heating oil system, but the Town will specify that the guns on the boiler can 
be converted to natural gas when it does become available in that area. 
(see attached contract)

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the contract submitted by Fellenzer, with offices in Middletown, Poughkeepsie and Port Jervis, for the boiler replacement in Old Town Hall at a cost not to exceed $8,900.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

 VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 5 yes; 0 no. 
. 
C.
(add on) Old Town Hall:  Bid Schedule for Exterior Work
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the invitation to bid for Old 
Town Hall-exterior repairs, painting & associated work prepared by Cosentino 
Architecture. 
The schedule for advertising for bids is as follows:


Sentinel


August 28, 2007


Mid-Hudson Times 

August 29, 2007


Times Herald Record

August 29, 2007
Open Bids:



September 19, 2007 (10:00 a.m.)

Award Contract


September 26, 2007

Begin Work



October 9, 2007 

(see attached)

The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 5 yes; 0 no. 
D.
(add on) Fire Hydrants

Councilman Greene said that in April 2007 she brought up the subject of painting and 
repairing fire hydrants and revisited the subject in July 2007. She also discussed having a 
second flushing of the hydrants. Mrs. Greene would like the Board to approve the 
flushing and at the same time the flushing is being done to take an inventory of what fire 
hydrants need repair and which are in good working order. 
Councilman Woolsey would like to see the hydrants flushed before the leaves fall. 
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Mr. Osborne, Town Engineer, does have a preliminary scope of work that he will review 
with Bill Puchalski, Water Department. Mr. Osborne will be submitting that document 
and a bid schedule to the Board at the August 29th or the September 12th meeting.
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to have the second flushing of the 
hydrants done in early October. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth stated that the Board authorizes the Water Department 
to do the second flushing for the fire hydrants in early October and to keep track of any 
hydrants that need repair. 

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion approved: 5 yes; 0 no. 
17.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS


Councilman Piaquadio thanked the media for all of their help in the Town’s quest to have 
the Taft Avenue overpass repaired.
18.
PUBLIC COMMENTS  

Sandra Wiseman, Kroll Development, asked if the Boys Scouts had been asked to help 
with the repair of the fire hydrants. They are always looking for service projects for the 
community. The Board thanked Mrs. Wiseman for her suggestion and will take it into 
consideration. 

Bill Wiseman, Kroll Development, wanted to thank the Board for having the stop sign 
put up at the corner of Center and Third Street and for correcting some of the drainage 
problems. The culvert was replaced at his neighbor’s house. The Highway Department 
also marked other culverts to be replaced with white paint. It is his hope that it is done 
quickly. 


Elizabeth Stratton, Kroll Development, stated that when she bought her house in April 
of 2003 the water pressure was not good and has progressively gotten worse. She asked 
the Board if anything was being done to address the water pressure issue in the Kroll 
Development. 

Mr. Osborne, Town Engineer, said he and the Water Superintendent have done a water 
research of the Kroll Development. When the Town took over that water system they 
installed a new eight inch main and three quarter inch copper service to the curb value. 
This is 
all up to today’s standards and the pressure at the curb value is 30 to 40 pounds, 
which is more than adequate. It is the Water Distribution Superintendent’s contention that  
the reason for the water problem in her area is the service to the house or the plumbing 
in the house. Mr. Osborne is going to take the water pressure at the Wiseman’s to confirm 
his statement.   

Bill Wiseman, Kroll Development, (as verbatim) we had a situation yesterday on Circle 
that a tree came down on a lady’s house. Called Cronomer Valley and Cronomer Valley 
sent your son Dominick and the Chief. They got there in about five minutes. However the 
first truck to the scene was forty minutes from the time the call came in. The problem is 
drivers. Over the response net and I heard them say that we have people in the firehouse 
we do not have anybody who is qualified to drive the trucks. This is something we had  
better begin to look at through our volunteer services in the Town if we are having all of 
these developments and they are saying the response time is five minutes. That is the 
Chief in a car to look at your house that is burning, but to try to get a fire truck there may 
not be as opportune as we need to have it so again I think it is something we need to look 
at. We are talking about all the new developments coming in new houses and those kinds 
of things. I don’t fault the Volunteers being have been a Volunteer Fireman myself I 
realize there are schedules that you have and you are not going to be home all of the time, 
but I think our locals have to try to either do something to make sure there is guarantee of 
a system of a back up. Now I know Cronomer Valley during the week has contracted 
with the City of Newburgh to be a first responder as a back up system. Now we need 
professionals in a city coming out to the Town to back up a Volunteer Company it is a 
good thing but it is a bad thing. I think we need to look at it. Thank You.
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Councilwoman Greene said Mr. Wiseman I am going to look into it. I will have my 
husband call you because he is the Commissioner at Cronomer Valley and when I go 
home tonight I am going to ask him about the contract with the City of Newburgh 
because I am not aware of that. Mr. Wiseman said I have the memo.  


Reference to the 8/20/07 voice minutes 55:56/01:07:00  

Richard Sorrows, Kroll Development, who lives next to the Wisemans, has also 
replaced all of his interior water lines. He also has poor water pressure in his house. 

Councilman Woolsey suggested that residents should attend the Board of Fire District 
meetings, especially new residents. The meetings are advertised and they do accept 
people’s input. 

Sandra Wiseman, Kroll Development, has a concern that our Volunteer Services are 
being overworked and she would like to see our young people get involved. 


Supervisor Booth thanked everyone for coming to tonight’s meeting. 
19.
(add on) EXECUTIVE SESSION: Starlight Litigation
MOTION made to go into executive session at 8:13 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed 5-0.

MOTION made to end executive session at 9:09 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed 5-0.


No action was taken by the Board during the executive session, and none is anticipated 


now.


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn at 9:10 p.m. and seconded by 


Councilman Benedict.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.

Motion passed 5-0.

Meeting adjourned at 9:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

________________________________   

________________________________                               












Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk


 Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk                                           

